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Dear Hyo-jin's Omma: 

 

It has been a few days since we arrived in Germany. In comparison with the American members, I feel 

more loyalty from the members here. The German citizens are very diligent, and I felt it even more when 

I saw how their country has recovered since the war. Around 60 percent of the entire country was in ruins 

after the war, but the German people created their nation anew. Taking in this fact made me reflect upon 

Korea's position, and I realized the weight of our responsibility. I was looking forward to hearing news 

from headquarters after arriving in Germany, but I have not heard anything yet, so I am wondering. 

 

Today is August 4. I think about how today reminds me of you, and offer a prayer in memory of this time 

last year. Since it is August already and you are heavy with child, you must be really worried and 

concerned, so please entrust everything to heaven. I was in the living room getting ready to go out when I 

saw that our itinerary had changed, so I decided to write you a report. As for the name of the baby, if it is 

a boy, we should give him the "Heung" character, and if it is a girl, we should give her the "In" character. 

Thanks to all of your prayers, everyone in our group is safe and sound. 

 

We will leave Germany tomorrow and arrive in Italy on the 18th. Please send your letters there next time. 

You will probably have given birth by then. Please give everyone my regards and please take good care 

of your health. I keep thinking about my homeland. The children are doing well, right? And please tell the 

church president to prepare 20 handkerchiefs like the ones I brought from America, and put the same 

stamp on them. I want to bring gifts back, but because of the weight issue, I do not think it will be 

possible. Please tell him to do this as a substitute for the gifts. I hope that you may all find peace. Our 

lodging in Italy has been changed on the itinerary. 


